Fahey & Landolina, Attorneys LLC

A Connecticut Limited Liability Company

Thomas W. Fahey, Jr. Carl T. Landolina

487 Spring Street Windsor Locks, Connecticut 06096 Telephone: (860) 627-8300 Facsimile: (860) 627-6817 EMail: tom@faheyland.com carl@faheyland.com

February 23, 2024

Hon. Fred Allyn III Town of Ledyard 741Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard CT 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn,

I write this letter to inform you that sometime later this year I intend to retire from the full-time practice of law. Accordingly, I will be resigning my position as special counsel to the Town in all land use matters, effective May 1, 2024. I am providing you with notice at this time so that you may find counsel to replace me. I will stay on until then but if you engage other counsel prior to that date I will resign upon their engagement.

It has been a pleasure working with you and the town staff these many years. I also wish to recognize the people who serve on the land use boards and commissions. Ledyard is very fortunate to have such engaged, thoughtful, and dedicated volunteers.

Best of Luck in the future!

Carl T. Landolina

cc: Ms. Juliet Hodge